BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MARCH 14TH 2013.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PCSO Alan Stead attended the meeting and reported no crime in the last month. Details of Cold Calling were discussed with him (see below).
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Frankland,(in the Chair), Flockton, Hoyland , Tatman and Bosomworth   
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Bradford, Bryant, Wright and Stentiford.
6500   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 14TH These were approved. 
NEWS OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE-CHAIRMAN  The Clerk reported that Cllr Stentiford (Chairman) was now out of hospital but did not feel well enough to attend the present meeting. 
Cllr Bradford (Vice-Chairman) has been taken into hospital with heart problems. Those members of the Council present wished to express their best wishes to him for a speedy recovery.
6501   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Faster Broadband. The Clerk reported that she had contacted LCC about this. All those PCs wishing to acquire a faster broadband speed must register their interest with LCC when full details are made known (hopefully by the end of March). Public funds are being made available throughout the country, but obtaining the improved service may still be a long way into the future.
2. Request for financial help towards road re-surfacing adjacent to Bowling Club on Woodacre Crescent.  There is still no firm news about this. 
3.New Scheme at Moss Syke  to replace grassed area with tarmac for car parking.  Adele  Britton of ENE Leeds Homes is still trying to raise an invoice for this. 
4.Road Gritting and Help with Snow Clearance.  Steve Parry explained that Wayside Crescent is classed as a secondary road and is therefore gritted after the primary roads as the weather dictates. Bingley Bank is classed as a category 3 road and is only gritted in exceptional conditions. 
5. Highways Update.-                                                                                                          a.Smelly drains on Mill Lane. Wendy Hartley had reported that the drain on the LH side going up the road was   smelling of raw sewage .Cllr Hoyland had taken this up and YWA had put a camera down and then jetted the drain. 
b. Wike Lane – Cllr Hoyland had thanked Steve Parry for the excellent work on this road . He had reported that the road was undergoing patching at present but would be totally surface dressed in the Spring  when all the potholes would disappear.  
c. A58 – The flooded area is to be addressed in the next financial year. The Margaret Avenue drain will be flushed. 

d. Blackmoor Lane –Remedial  work has been carried out. 

e. Church Lane – The footpath hole has temporarily been filled in. 

f. Grange Close – Footpath, Kerbs and Carriageway all receiving treatment.
g. Keswick Lane  - Blacksmith Field exit – This should be done by the end of March.
h. Rigton Bank Problems – To be pursued with advice from other Depts. 

i. Wood Lane – The drain cover should have been replaced 

j. Woodacre Lane – Steve Parry will look into what can be done re carriageway and pathway surfaces. The edge of the road is badly eroded . Cllr Hoyland was asked also to mention Keswick Lane, which needs re-grading. (Action BH)
k. Zebra Crossings There has been no feed back from Nick Borras .
The funding for the Harewood Ward is now exhausted for this financial year. Highways’ reimbursement for the subsidence on the A58 is going to court and is unlikely to be recouped for several years. 
6. Work on Dropped Kerbs.  These should be dealt with at same time as Grange Close.  

7. Marker Posts on Cornmill Ginnel. Cllr Frankland has prepared a drawing of the most suitable locations for posts, but has not yet heard whether it will be acceptable . 
8. Condition of Bus Shelters on A58.  The Clerk has again reported these and was asked to report for the third time.   (Action JG) 

9 Saplings opposite Ghyll Cottage, Church Lane.  Mark Hullah had expressed doubts about removing the saplings, as he thought they might be on private land. It was agreed to ask LCC to deal with the issue, as it is likely to be their land. (Action JG)
10.Replacement litter bins at end of First Ave. John Woolmer has promised to look into providing replacements. 
11. Kisdorf 40th Anniversary of Twinning Dates. The date has now been changed to the following weekend – September 14th/15th. It is possible that coach transport will be laid on by Judith Unwin’s daughter if numbers justify it. Several people involved in twinning in the past have already been notified of the date and some plan to attend.
12. New salt delivery for First Avenue Bin. .Cllr Wright had priced grit from Kirbys of Boston Spa at £82.50 plus VAT for a tonne bag, or £4.99 plus VAT for a 20 kg bag.  LCC will charge £75.45 ,but are unable to supply until October. It was agreed to pay in advance for a LCC delivery in October. 
13. Extras requested from GGS :- 
· Mark will empty the bin at BSC. 
· They would like to split the £250 refuse bin emptying extra quarterly.

· For work on the Cornmill ginnel – cutting back vegetation and sweeping path they will charge £20 per monthly visit during the growing season/ 

Council agreed to these conditions. Re the Cornmill ginnel, it was agreed to ask GGS to charge £20 per monthly visit during the growing season and £10 per month in the winter for sweeping. (Action JG)
6502   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Possible use by Junior Soccer of field at weekends. The Council agreed in principle but wished to stress that casual users should not be prevented from also using it. (Action MB) Cllr Bradford had discussed Himalayan Balsam with Mark Hullah 
but he thought it better dealt with by a working party from the PC. 
2. Playground.- Inspection Report  The 6 monthly report has been received. No parts of the playground represented high risk .It was agreed , however, to ask SMP about item 1, the Junior Multi Unit, where the report indicated some possible danger from sharp edges at the underside edge of the slide.(Action JG)  There were 2 items   registered as medium risk and 1 of low risk.                                                                 
3. Website  – Nothing to report. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan Cllr Frankland reported that a flyer had been sent out with the last Newsletter to all households, updating residents about the Plan. There is a new SHLAA site on Mill Lane – Hampson House. At the Project Board Meeting Cllr Procter had said that the Thorp Arch site is almost certain to be adopted,  which will ease pressure on the villages in the Outer Leeds area. Nick Lane Fox has been asked whether he has any special reason for speaking to the SC in advance of the disclosure by LCC of their chosen SHLAA sites.      
6503   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  .
(a) P/13/ 00530 – Clovelly, 12 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. – Comments 
(b) P/13/ 00525 – 29 First Ave – Ext. – Object. 
(c) P/13/ 00869 – Greenkeeper’s Workshop, Syke Lane – Ext & New Water Storage Tank.
(d) P/13/ 00955 – 26 Church Lane – Exts. & Alts. to Outbuildings.  
(e) P/13/ 00768 – Rigton Croft, Scarsdale Lane – 3 Houses & Refurbishment of Existing. 

                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/13/00093 – 12 Wayside Crescent – Ext. 
(b) P/13/00229 – 67 The Drive – Exts. 

(c) P/13/ 00078- 7 Cornmill Close – Ext. 
 3. REFUSALS BY LCC:- 
(a) P/13/ 00195 – Winchcombe, Woodacre Crescent  
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/12/03656- 26 Church Lane – Alts. 

(b) P/12/03657    “        “                   “ Listed Building App. 

5. New Laithe Farm Scoping Request in connection with P/13/ 00125 – Change of use of land and buildings to form composting facility.  The Chairman, Cllr Stentiford, whilst still in hospital, has drafted a comprehensive report which has been sent to the Planners in connection with their Environment  Survey , prior to the release of a  full planning application.
6504   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a)Clerk’s Salary & Expenses.                                                1,541.95
(b) IPI – Playground Inspection                                                   60.00

(c) Drain Clearance at entrance to BSC                                    120.00

(d) Bardsey Tree Services – Tree Clearance                            300.00

(e) Reimbursement – Chris Sidle – NP Flyers                           270.00

(f) J. Gallant – Reimbursement – Computer repair/ cartridges    88.98
(1/2 cost of (f) shared with EKPC)

(g) AWM – Waste Disposal                                                          69.10

(h) GGS Groundcare Ltd – Garden Maintenance                   1,224.60

(i) E.N.E. Homes Ltd – Moss Syke road surface grant            1,000.00

(j) Salt Provision – Refill of First Ave. Grit Bin                              75.54

(k) I. Frankland – Expenses                                                         24.99

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

6505   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 E mail from Rachael Procter. Cllr Procter had complained to the Council about the condition of the area of POS opposite Ascot and the grassed area around the pond. It was agreed to write back explaining that the land is in the ownership of LCC who will be advised of its condition, although one Cllr has done some clearing up there. The Mole man will be approached about the moles at the pond .The Clerk will reiterate the PC desire to keep the area surrounding the pond natural, rather than manicured. After some discussion, it was agreed to find out whether LCC has a Pond specialist who could be consulted on the upkeep of the pond. (Action JG)
2. Cold Calling Zone?  The new PCSO, Tiffany Greenwood, asked whether small areas of Bardsey would like to be considered as cold calling zones. Coverage of the Congreve Area would cost £600 or £1.50 per household .It was agreed to ask Tiffany for further details .
3. Request for litter bin at junction of Tithe Barn Lane and Blackmoor Lane. There had been no response. 
4. New Lease Agreement with LCC for Ascot Path. James Child has informed the Council that LCC made a mistake in the designation of the land for the cycle track/footpath, now referred to by the PC as the Ascot path. The area belonging to Ascot should be slightly larger, and therefore the path slightly narrower. The Council agreed to the terms of the new lease.(Action  JG)
5. Arrangements for APM. It was agreed that this would follow the normal procedure of Chairman’s Report, Financial Report, Highways and Planning Reports, and a brief mention of work with BSC. The main emphasis should be on the Neighbourhood Plan and members of the SC will be invited to speak about their own contributions. The Council also discussed land ownership by BPC .The Clerk suggested that certain pieces of land in BPC ownership might be managed by the EK Wildlife Trust (if they were willing). Cllrs, however, considered that Bardsey should try to set up its own Wildlife Group or equivalent. This could be suggested at the APM and volunteers sought. The Clerk was asked to put together a list of pieces of land in Council ownership.(Action JG)
6. Early April  meeting  It was agreed to change the date to April 18th due to uncertainty over chairmanship on the normal date.  
6506   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Illegal Sign outside 1, The Dell  It was agreed to chase this up. (Action JG)

Signed:                                Date:                                 BPC March 13 Mins.
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